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Comments: Recreation Fees

 

Dear Willamette and Deschutes National Forests,

 

Dear U.S. Forest Service:

 

I remain opposed to your proposal to charge people for simply taking a walk in the in the Mount Jefferson, Mount

Washington and Three Sisters Wilderness areas in the Oregon Cascades. 

 

Your proposed fee violates the intent and purpose of the Wilderness Act, including protecting Wildernesses from

commercialization and commodification. Wilderness areas belong to the people and not just those wealthy

enough to pay additional fees. 

By excluding the public from freely accessing and enjoying these public lands, these fees would also be illegal

under the Federal Lands Recreation Enhancement Act.

 

The USFS is incorrectly claiming authority for charging such fees under a clause in the Federal Lands Recreation

Enhancement Act (FLREA) that allows a fee for &amp;quot;specialized recreation uses&amp;quot; such as

group activities, recreation events, and motorized recreational vehicles. Hiking, walking, horseback riding and

camping in a completely undeveloped part of a national forest by individuals is not a

&amp;quot;specialized&amp;quot; use!

 

Such fees would set a horrible national precedent for other Wilderness areas around the country and I urge you

to abandon your fee scheme for the Mount Jefferson, Mount Washington and Three Sisters Wilderness areas.

 

Thank you.

 

Sincerely,

Judith Lang

PO Box 539

Ophelia, VA 22530

 

 


